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St. Gregory 
B A R B A R I G O  C A T H O L I C  C H U R C H  

 
JULY  26, 2020 

 Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

M I S S I O N  S T A T E M E N T  
“We, the community of St. Gregory Barbarigo, are called forth in  

Baptism to follow the mission of Jesus to teach, to love, and to serve.” 

Mass Schedule 
Sunday Eucharist 
  Saturday…………………………….....5:00 PM 
  Sunday……………………….8:00 & 10:30 AM 
Weekday (see schedule) 
  Tuesday ………….…………..……...12:00 PM 
  Wednesday &Friday………………….8:00 AM 
  Thursday……………………………….5:30 PM 
Adoration 
  Wednesday……………..…9:00 AM - 5:00 PM 
 
 
 

Sacraments 
Reconciliation 
By Appointment 
 

Anointing of the Sick 
Call before hospital stay, if possible. 
 

Infant Baptism 
Call during pregnancy for dates of preparation 
class and Baptism. 
 

Marriage 
Allow 10 months for marriage preparation. 
Please call the Office for an appointment to set 
the date. 
 

Annulment & Marriage Validation 
Please call the Office for more information.  
 

Joining the Catholic Church 
RCIA process begins each September and leads 
to Baptism, Confirmation and Eucharist at Easter 
Vigil. 

Scripture Readings-Cycle A 

Readings for the week of July 26, 2020 
Sun: 1 Kgs 3:5, 7-12/Ps 119:57, 72, 76-77, 127-128, 129-
130 [97a]/Rom 8:28-30/Mt 13:44-52 or 13:44-46 
Mon:  Jer 13:1-11/Dt 32:18-19, 20, 21 [cf. 18a]/Mt 13:31-
35 
Tues:  Jer 14:17-22/Ps 79:8, 9, 11 and 13 [9]/Mt 13:36-
43 
Wed: Jer 15:10, 16-21/Ps 34:2-3, 4-5, 6-7, 8-9, 10-11 
[2]/Jn 11:19-27 or Lk 10:38-42 
Thurs: Jer 18:1-6/Ps 146:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6ab [5a]/Mt 13:47
-53 
Fri: Jer 26:1-9/Ps 69:5, 8-10, 14 [14c]/Mt 13:54-58 
Sat:  Jer 26:11-16, 24/Ps 69:15-16, 30-31, 33-34 [14c]/
Mt 14:1-12 



From the Pastor’s Desk 2 
The weekend of August 15-16th we are going to have First Communion. It was postponed from the spring because of 
COVID-19. Fr. Stephen or I will be distributing communion to those receiving for the first time. This is a good time for 
us to review our practices and expectations for all who receive.  Those who receive communion should come forward in 
the line when the ushers release your row. Keep six feet from the person in front of you, and wear a mask. When you 
approach the communion minister, make a gesture of reverence (a bow or a genuflection), put out your hand fully open 
and flat supported by the other hand underneath, “forming a throne upon which to place the host,” as Cyril of Jerusalem 
said. The priest or minister will place the host on your hand. Please hold the hand still, and do not be in a hurry to grasp 
or take the host from your hand. Move to the side, remove your mask, then take the host from the hand with your other 

hand, and consume the host. Then replace your mask and return to your pew. You may receive either standing or kneeling, as you wish. 
The whole process is one which should be marked by deliberate movement and reverence for the presence of Christ in the host.  

Because receiving on the tongue increases the chance of passing on germs, Bishop Johnston has asked people to receive in the 
hand during the COVID-19 crisis, but allows receiving on the tongue for people who insist. If you wish to receive on the tongue, please 
wait until the end of the line and come up last. The sole reason is that to distribute the host on the tongue, the minister has to get about 
twice as close plus the recipient is not wearing a mask. This increases the likelihood of communicating germs. When the pandemic is 
over, either way will be equally honored, there will be no masks or six foot space.  
 Last Sunday we had over 300 people here for Mass, so the numbers are going up. I appreciate that you have continued to stay in 
touch and are now coming back. Thank you! This is also a good time for those who have been away a while (even before COVID-19) to 
come back to church. If you know someone, invite them back. We still have to have masks, physical distancing, suppression of singing, 
and sanitizing of hands until the cases of COVID-19 go down in number. But we seem to be negotiating the limitations well, and are 
looking forward to the end of restrictions. As the numbers of cases in the county increase, please do not let down your guard! We want 
to make worship both safe for those who have weaker immune systems and enjoyable for all. Thank you for your cooperation.  
Remember that the Sunday obligation continues to be suspended, so you can come during the weekday when there are fewer people if 
you are worried about crowding.  
 Thank all of you for being so patient, cooperative, and supportive in this difficult time. I thank God for you, and continue to 
consider it a blessing to be your pastor. 
           Peace,  

Father Albert, O.S.B. 

Parish Notes  
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Ava Blackford, Janet Degase, Martin 
Wiederholt, Francis Berg, Coletta Merrigan, 
Margo Liebing, Arlene O’Riley,  Joyce Ware, 
Phyllis Napiecek, Patricia Kelly, Fred Schieber, Gary Baumli, 
Margaret Stiens, Roberta Wilmes, John Schroeder, Veronica 
Dorrel, James Carroll, Bob Westfall, Gene Carroll, Ron 
Wilmes, Nancy Townsend, Teresa Nielson, Linda Stiens, 
Paul Stiens, Jr, Roland Barmann, and Sherry Stoll. 
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Mike VanSickle, Haley Sheddrick, Nada Farina, Ben Espey, 
Logan Quinones, Will Walker, Gail Booth, Troy Walker, 
Polly Twaddle, Ruby Goff, Mercedes Riley, John Kemper, 
Barb Frasch, Lorraine Alavi, Frankie Chestnut, Karen 
Archer, Cindy Busby, Klisa Lynam, Dick Hower, Ron 
Wermelskirchen, Carol McCormick, Brad Pickering, 
Mitchell Schmitz, Katie Norris Biermann, Bob Stoll, Brian 
Arnold, Robbie Morley and Mary Kariakis. 

Our deepest sympathy 
to the families of  
Ellen Gallagher and 
Paul Falcone who died 
recently.   

2nd Annual  “In His Real Presence”   
Eucharistic Congress September 11-12 at 
Our Lady of Guadalupe Church in St. Jo-
seph.  Information on how to register is on 
the diocesan bulletin board in the Gathering 
Space.   

Pam Erlbacher has been  
taking care of the church lin-
ens every week for several 
years.  This means one load of  
laundry each week, with 
some ironing,  Pam has asked 
for some relief with this task.  
If you are willing to help, 
please call the Parish Office. 

Thank you for the many donations for 
our Christmas in Summertime Project! 
Our parish is quite generous! 



Stewardship-A Way of Life 3 

“We know that all things work for good for those who love God, who are called according to his pur-
pose.” (Romans 8:28) 

Do you really trust God? Do you really believe that God will provide all that you need? Faith is a challenge for 
everyone at times. Putting our trust in God, in everything we do, in good times and in bad, means that God’s 
plan for our lives may be quite different than what we planned. When one door closes, another one opens. 
Trust in God, His plan is always better.      - Archdiocese of St. Louis 

Diocesan News 
With the end of publishing The Catholic Key, news is still begin updated 
at www.kcsjcatholic.org, via Facebook, Twitter and Instagram (@DioceseKCSJ) 
and via email to more than 60,000 registered parishioners in the KCSJ diocese.  
The new Director of Communications, Ashlie Hand, is currently evaluating  
future print publication opportunities and establishing communications aligned 
with Bishop Johnston’s vision.   

Could your career stand a fresh  
beginning?   
 
If your career is not as rewarding as 
you had hoped, perhaps you should 
consider a refreshing change of 
course. At  Catholic Charities of  
Kansas City-St. Joseph, we’re  
searching for employees seeking to 
rejoice and to blossom in God’s 
work.  This is the work we undertake 
every day.   
Benefits include a compressed work 
week, Monday through Thursday. 
Positions currently  available are:  
In-Home Care Coordinator,  
Annual Appeals Manager and  
Administrative Assistant in the  
Welcome Center.   
To view job descriptions or apply, go 
to our website: 
  www.catholiccharities-kcsj.org.   
 
For more information contact Lynn 
Lichte, Human Resources Manager at 
816-659-8220 
or llichte@ccharities.com.   

Caught Being a Good Steward 
Dick Van Vactor helps with the Finance Council, reconciling 
bank statements with the Parish, and making beautiful wood 
projects for our parish.  (He also helps keep Father Albert busy 
on Monday mornings!)  
Thank you, Dick, for your help and always positive  
attitude! 

Fiscal Year-To-Date Information (4 weeks) 
Envelope Goal for Fiscal Year-to-Date 2020-2021….……$       70,388 
Envelope Amount Collected 2020-2021 ……...…….……..$       50,736 
Under Budget  ..……………………………….…$    19,652 
 
Weekly Information 

 Envelope Weekly Goal.…… ............................................ $       17,597 
Envelope for Jul 19. ...……...….....………....................... $         6,770  
Plate for Jul 19..………...………...….……………........…..$           130 
Online Giving  ..……………………………………...…..…..$        1,465     
Religious Ed (Petre)....…………………………… .............. $              5 
Children’s Envelopes …...………………………… ............ $              1 
Gifts to the Church …………………………………………..$           100 
Maintenance Fund …………………………………………..$             45 
Children’s Stewardship: 
             
Weekend Mass Attendance:   309 ••

Thank you for your continuous support and  
generosity! We could not operate without each and 
every one of you. For your convenience, please  
consider online-giving. Contact Angela in the office 
to sign up. We encourage you to continue to mail in 
your donations or to give online  during these  
difficult times.    

Help financially struggling  
families who want their  
children to have a St. Gregory 
Catholic education—give to 
next week’s Scholarship  
Assistance Fund Collection. 
Thank you! 

If you are celebrating your 50th  
wedding anniversary this year...or if 
you know someone in our parish who 
has been married 50 years this year, 
PLEASE let our office know.  Bishop 
Johnston has cancelled the Golden 
Wedding Anniversary Mass for our  
diocese which was scheduled for September 27th originally.  He still 
wants to honor couples, so please help us out and let us know who you 
are!   



Other Information 4 

School News  

Congratulations to these  
St. Gregory Barbarigo Alumni  
(8th Grade Class 2016)  
who graduated from MHS this 
past weekend! 
 
Nic Garner 
Kenzie Martin 
Molly Renshaw 
Addison Hall 
Emily Long 
Laney Graham 
Sadie Schafer 
Caitlyn Burke 
Owen Graham 
Ethan Elston 
 
Seven of these 10 graduating  
seniors from St. Gregory Barbarigo 
School graduated with honors, 
earning a GPA of 3.75 or higher 
through their high school career.   
 
Many blessings for your future! 

Congratulations to our 2020  
Maryville High School Graduates! 

MISSOURIANS TO VOTE ON AMENDMENT 2 FOR MEDICAID EXPANSION AUG. 4 
  
The King will answer and say to them, “Truly I say to you, to the extent that you did it to one of these brothers of Mine, even the least of them, you 
did it to Me.”  Matthew 25:40 
  
The Missouri Catholic Conference, in an effort to uphold the dignity of the human person in accord with Catholic social 
teaching, is lending its support to Amendment 2, a ballot initiative which would expand Missouri’s Medicaid program to 
provide health insurance coverage to low-income Missouri citizens currently living without it. 
  
Bishop James V. Johnston, Jr. of the Diocese of Kansas City-St. Joseph joins the other bishops of the Missouri Catholic  
Conference in support of Amendment 2. We encourage you to review the informational flyer provided by the MCC, and 
share the information with your parish community, neighbors and friends in Missouri. You can find additional resources 
including videos and printable flyers on the MCC website: https://mocatholic.org/resources/medicaid-resources 

 In response to concerns raised about the risk of funds being diverted to anti-life activities, please note that the Hyde 
Amendment protects against this.  For more info, see https://mocatholic.org/sites/missouricc/files/mcc_response_to_9-
point_concerns_regarding_medicaid.pdf. 
  
Missourians will vote on Amendment 2 on August 4, 2020. 



Faith Formation 5 
 

Mass Reading  
Seventeenth Sunday of  

Ordinary Time 
 

1 Kings 3:5, 7-12 
 Psalm 119:57, 72, 76-77, 

127-130 
Romans 8:28-30 

 Matthew 13:44-52 
 

Blessed are you, Father, 
Lord of heaven and earth; 
for you have revealed to 

little ones the mysteries of 
the kingdom. 
Cf. Matthew 11:25 

 

Dynamic Parish Daily  
Reflections on  

Rediscover Jesus 
Have begun! 

It is not too late to sign up 
To receive the emails at:  

https://dynamiccatholic.com/rjstg  
 

For Small Groups  
or Individuals 

 
Study Guides Available for 

downloading or 
Contact the Office  

(660-582-3833)  
 for Your Copy  

 

Giving Teams 
Forming Now 

For Our 
Dynamic Catholic 

WELCOME  
RETREATS 

(formally CRHP) 
For both a Women’s 

and Men’s  
weekend retreat 

that helps parishioners 
discover what 

is missing in their lives 
and what to do about it. 

 
If you are interested in 
helping to bring this to 

our Parish,  
please contact: 

 
Cathy Hall at:  

(660)-562-9840 or  
halljc1988@gmail.com 

 
Kathy Defenbaugh at: 

(660)-920-9099 or 
defenbaughksg@gmail.com 

 

 
Do you know someone 
who is curious about 
the Catholic faith or 

may desire to become 
a Catholic? 

 

RCIA 
Classes begin  
September 9th 

Call the Office  
660-582-3833 

or contact 
Kathy at  

defenbaughksg@gmail.com 
 

Please continue to pray 
for the following as they 

wait to come into the 
Church: 

 
Candidates: 
Roger Sweet 
Trudie Sweet 

AND for all who have 
been recently received. 

 

 Formed Pick of the Week: 
 
Extraordinary Stories for 
Children 
Children as young as five and 
adults of all ages will enjoy the 
colorful, engaging film. The film 
features eleven different stories 
that introduce children to this 
humble priest's spirituality and 
ministry. Each segment features a 
child who tells a fascinating and 
true story about Blessed Solanus.  
 
https://watch.formed.org/extraordinary-stories-for-children  



Directory  

Sunday,  July 26 
  No Scheduled Events 
Monday,  July 27 
 8:00 am Communion Service (CH) 
12:00 pm Scrip Order Due (PO) 
 5:00 pm  Manna Kitchen/Delivery (PH) 
Tuesday,  July 28 
  No Scheduled Events 
Wednesday,  July 29 
 8:30 am Medjugorje Prayer Group (CH) 
 9:00 am  Adoration until 5 pm (CH) 
 6:30 pm High School Youth Group (PH) 
Thursday,  July 30 
  No Scheduled Events 
Friday,  July 31 
 10:00 am Staff Meeting (Zoom) 
  6:00 pm Blythe/Phelps Rehearsal (CH) 
Saturday,  August 1 
  Scholarship Assistance Fund Collection 
 2:30 pm Blythe/Phelps Wedding (CH, PH) 
 

Sunday,  August 2 
  Scholarship Assistance Fund Collection 

Saturday, July 25 
 5:00 pm †  Donald Merrigan 
Sunday,  July 26 
 8:00 am People of the Parish 
 10:30 am † Alice Barmann 
Monday,  July 27 
 8:00 am Communion Service 
Tuesday,  July 28 
 12:00 pm † Bonnie Swalley 
Wednesday,  July 29 
 8:00 am † L & D Members of Arthur and 

Mary Carroll Family 
Thursday,  July 30 
 5:30 pm † Gene Spire 
Friday,  July 31 
 8:00 am † Diana Taylor 
Saturday,  Aug 1 
 5:00 pm †  Alfred Steele 
Sunday,  Aug 2 
 8:00 am  People of the Parish  
 10:30 am † Brian Halley & Ann Heflin 
(† Indicates Mass for deceased person) 

Mass Intentions 

Schedule of Events 6 

Parish Office 
333 South Davis • Maryville MO 64468-2817 
 Office .................................... (660) 582-3833  
 Fax ....................................... (660) 582-5914 
 Hours ................... (Tues.-Thu.) 8:00-5:00 pm 
 …………………………...(Fri.) 8:00-12:30 pm 
 Website………..www.stgregorysmaryville.org 
Pastor, Fr. Albert Bruecken, O.S.B.  
 Email ........................ fralbertosb@gmail.com 
  Rectory……………………….(660) 582-2051 
Business Manager, Angela Byers 
 Email .................. byersangelasg@gmail.com 
Secretary, Devin Reed 
 Email ................... rankindevinsg@gmail.com 
Little Saints, Cari Ramold  
 Email………………..ramoldcarisg@gmail.com 
RCIA/Adult Faith Formation,  
Kathy Defenbaugh 
 Email…………….defenbaughksg@gmail.com 
Director of Youth, Jenni Jordan 
 Email .................... jordanjennisg@gmail.com 
Music Director, Abby Dropinski 
 Email ........ adropinski@stgregorysschool.org 
Maintenance Supervisor, Tom Spire  
 Email .......................... spiretosg@gmail.com 
Stewardship, Michele Starke 
 Email ............... starkemichelesg@gmail.com 

School Office 
315 South Davis • Maryville MO 64468-2817 
 Office .................................... (660) 582-2462  
 Fax ........................................ (660) 582-2496 
  Website…… ......... www.stgregorysschool.org 
Principal, Susan Martin 
 Email ............. smartin@stgregorysschool.org 
Secretary, Shelly Stiens 
 Email .............. sstiens@stgregorysschool.org 
Pre-School/Child Care 
 Phone ................................... (660) 582-2462 
School Advisory Council, JR Kurz 
 Phone ................................... (816) 550-2710 
PTO, Miraya Barmann 
 Phone ................................... (660) 528-9005  
Church Kitchen/Hot Lunch 
 Phone ................................... (660) 582-3833 
Scrip 
 Email…………….stgregoryscrip@gmail.com 
 

St. Gregory’s Pastoral Council 
Stephanie Woolery    Sue Wood 
Loretta Kissinger       Sue Dorrel                   
Torri Blythe                Cindy Roach   
 
 
 

Parish Ministries 
Deacon, Martin Schieber, Retired 
Liturgy,  
  Cari Ramold .......................... (660) 582-3833 
Prison Ministry/MV Treatment Center,     
  JoAnn Townsend…………….(660) 853-1652   
Nursing Home/Sick Ministry

  .................... (660) 582-4247 
Knights of Columbus Grand Knight, 
  Ken Garner ............................ (660) 853-9339  
Knights of Columbus Ladies Auxiliary, Pres. 
   Kathy Defenbaugh…………..(660) 920-9099 
Funeral Coordinator 
 Kari Simpson………………….(660) 582-3831 
 Email .................. simpsonkari67@gmail.com 
Wedding Coordinator 
 Peggy Schieber……………..(660) 582-8266 
 Email …………………edpegs@hotmail.com 
 

Newman Catholic Center 
Northwest Missouri State University  
606 College Ave. • Maryville MO 64468-2817 
Director, Max Pawlowski  
 Phone.................................... (660) 582-7373 
 Email ................... newman@nwmissouri.edu 

The Diocese of Kansas City-St. Joseph is committed to combatting sexual abuse in the Church.  If you are a victim of 
sexual abuse, or if you observe or suspect sexual abuse: 1. Call the Missouri Child Abuse Hotline at 1.800.392.3738 (if the 
victim is currently under the age of 18), and 2.  Contact your local law enforcement agency or call 911, and 
3.  After reporting to these civil and law enforcement authorities, report suspected sexual abuse of a minor or vulnerable 
adult to the Diocesan Ombudsman, Joe Crayon, at 816.812.2500 or crayon@ombudsmankcsj.org, if the abuse involves a 
priest, deacon, employee or volunteer of the Diocese of Kansas City-St. Joseph. 
The Diocese has a sincere commitment to providing care and healing resources to victims of sexual abuse and their 
families.  Please contact the Victim Advocate, Kathleen Chastain, at 816.392.0011 or chastain@diocesekcsj.org for more 
information.  

Day of Prayer for Animals 
Monday, August 3rd, 7:00 pm 

St. Rose of Lima Parish in  
Savannah 

 
A special  

blessing prayer 
is available in 
the Gathering 

Space.   
 



Maryville Knights of 
Columbus Council 1339

Serving the Maryville Catholic Community Since 1908
www.kofc1339.orgJason T. Brown	 660-582-7604
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construction llc 
maryville, mo

Bus: 660-582-8978 
Res: 660-582-2325

ANDREW SPIRE

J R Kurz, Financial Advisor
2412 South Main • Maryville, MO  64468
680-562-2267

www.edwardjones.com

				    Member SIPC

660-582-2069
Or Call

660-582-9117

Appliance & Metal Recycling Demolition Services

Garbage Service/Roll-Off Container
RESIDENTIAL • COMMERCIAL

INDUSTRIAL

CONSUMERS OIL COMPANY
1st & Depot Street

Maryville, Missouri  64468
660-582-2106
Harold Spire

General Manager/Parishioner

BRAM-DANFELT

          
                Jeff & Kim Bram
206 E. South Hills Dr. • Maryville, MO 64468

660-582-3005

www.bramfuneralhome.com

Funeral Home

1929 East 1st Street • Maryville, MO

660-562-0300
Lumber • Siding • Doors

Roofing • Cabinets • Window

582-8056

Hwy 136  
Transfer Station

660-254-8105
Trash, Construction Waste,  
Demo Waste Disposal Site

341 95 Hwy. 136, Ravenwood, MO

WILMES CARPET WILMES CARPET 
CLEANINGCLEANING

660-254-1293

32867 280th Street 
Maryville, MO 64468

Ben Wilmes, Owner/Parishioner

HALL INSURANCE 
AGENCY, LLC

114 W. 4th, P.O. Box 86 
MARYVILLE, MO 64468 

Phone (660) 582-4770 
Fax (660) 582-3993 

hallinsurance@centurylink.net

“Five” Generations of Serving Families

MFA Agri 
Services

Grain • Feed • Seed
Fertilizer • Farm Supplies

582-2102
Manager - Jeff Meyer

www.maryvillemfa.com

660-582-5631
Sales & Service

Maryville Living Center & Chateau

For all your short & long term needs.

Northwest Missouri 
Regional Credit Union

26155 Stolls Country Lane 
Maryville, MO 64468 
Phone (660) 582-5747 

www.nwmrcu.org 
regional@nwmrcu.org

Leslie Wittmann O.D. 
(660) 582-4022

2320 S MAIN ST • MARYVILLE, MO

(660) 224-2558 | Wells-Bank.com

Luke Therapy 
Services, llc 
Embracing speech, language & literacy

Renae Luke 
Speech-Language Pathologist  

660.853.8593 
200 N Dewey St, Maryville
renae.luke@luketherapyservices.com

Providing the Quality Care You Deserve.
Rehab-to-Home • Short-term Nursing Care 

Long-term Stays • Large Rooms 
Private Bathrooms • Restaurant-Style Dining

(660) 562-2876 
22371 State Hwy 46

Making you Feel at Home from Day One.


